(HICO AREA FLYHSHERS

MARCH 1998

short casts

fo
&

WOW - We are already
entering the third month of this
new yearand it seems like ithas
just begun.

By the time you read this
newsletter, our ANNUAL
DINNER will have taken place
and hopefully you will have
had an opportunity to partici-
pate in one of the greatest an-
nual events in the history of this
club. At least at this point, it
certainly appears that it could
be just that, thanks to the unbe-
lievable generosity and effort
on the part of a lot of members,
donors, and everyone else who
has helped to make the event so
successful.

On behalf of the club and the
community, THANK YOU
VERY MUCH toeveryone that
assisted in any way. More de-
tails in the next issue.

Our General Meeting for
February was very well at-
tended, thanks at least in part,
to the scheduled speaker -
PRESS POWELL. He did a

THE LINE

Lionel Valley, CAF President

great job of telling us about the
history of his families business
over at least three generations
with some very interesting
slides to make his discussion
more interesting. We had about
6 potential new members in at-
tendance which was just great.
Thanks to our new member-
ship chairman - Dick Grover -
we were able to make them feel
welcome and provide them with
information about the club.
Dick alsomade a point to phone
them several days after the
meeting to follow up and find
out if they might be interested
in membership, attendance at
our annual dinner, or in attend-
ing March’s meeting to learn
some more about the club. And
for those in attendance, we had
name tags for the first time in a
long time. They were particu-
larly helpful for the guests.
Our last Board of Directors
meeting was also very well at-
tended. The highlightsincluded
the following:
(Cont. on back page)

GENERAL
MEETING

Wednesday, March 11,
7:30 PM
Redge Hawkley, CAF Vice President

Joe Kinsey from the Ted
Fay Fly Shop in Dunsmuir will
be speaking on ‘local waters’
and ‘fishing pocket waters’.

FLY TYING

Pat Corbett,
Fly Tying Chair

1998 Fly Tying Schedule
Milt Jenson’s Top ‘8’

BAD B i o et e o

CHICO AREA FLYFISHERS’
26TH DINNER / FUND-RAISER

Over 230 meals served!

What else can I say, but thank you all for your support. Fun and
good times were had by all and the fellowship of a bunch of semi-
tipsy fishermen (not the ladies) made it one to remember.

Again my special thanks to all the committee members and
other members / families hooked (barbed) into helping. You know
who you are and I think you should pause and appreciate your

continued efforts . . . I do.

Every year we must go out to ask for donations and help for the
fish and fishing generations to come, and every year we getthe same

response . . . THANK YOU.

Hall of Fame
receipient

Jim Gaumer

Sabertooth Award
receipient

Ron Leger

(Cont. on back page)

MARCH / APRIL FISHOUT 27

Mark ‘The Nymph’ Adams

First of all, the March
Fishout isn’t really in March,
it's actually on April 4th. If
possible, we’d really like to get
into Manzanita Lake. So far,
the weather conditions aren’t
cooperating too well so we’ll
have to wait and see if this will
be possible. If the weather does
cooperate this stands to be a

X

erate we’ll either head up to
McCoy, assuming we can get
in there, or go to Round Valley
Reservoir near Greenville and
get together with the Youth
Group on their outing. What-
ever happens, we’ll go fishing.
Plan on meeting at the NorthStar
Engineering parking lot at
Philadelphia Square at 7:00 AM
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GENERAL
MEETING

Wednesday, March 11,
7:30 PM
Redge Hawkley, CAF Vice President

Joe Kinsey from the Ted
Fay Fly Shop in Dunsmuir will
be speaking on ‘local waters’
and ‘fishing pocket waters’.

Stop by the Butte County
Library off 1st Ave., for an
evening of fun and tales.

The following list is of our
upcoming programs:

April 8- The McCloudRiver
Nature Conservancy will be our
featured host.

May 13 - Steve Beck will
present his program on ‘Back-
packing and fishing in Yosemite
Park.’

FLY TYING

Pat Corbett,
Fly Tying Chair

1998 Fly Tying Schedule
Milt Jenson’s Top ‘8’

We will start re-tying some
of Milt’s stillwater flys and go
over some beginner and more
advanced tying techniques. So
bring your tying kits or if you
are short on materials, we will
have extra.

Tyers are provided recipe
handouts for the evening plus
step-by-step, one-on-one guid-
ance to complete the flys.

See you at the Music Ex-
press Inn, 1091 El Monte Ave.,
Chico.

Over 230 meals servea:

What else can I say, but thank you all for your support. Fun and
good times were had by all and the fellowship of a bunch of semi-
tipsy fishermen (not the ladies) made it one to remember.

Again my special thanks to all the committee members and
other members / families hooked (barbed) into helping. You know
who you are and I think you should pause and appreciate your

continued efforts . . . Ido.

Every year we must go out to ask for donations and help for the
fish and fishing generations to come, and every year we get the same

response . . . THANK YOU.

Hall of Fame
receipient
Jim Gaumer

Sabertooth Award
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Ron Leger
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MARCH / APRIL FISHOUT

Mark ‘The Nymph’ Adams

First of all, the March
Fishout isn’t really in March,
it's actually on April 4th. If
possible, we’d really like to get
into Manzanita Lake. So far,
the weather conditions aren’t
cooperating too well so we’ll
have to wait and see if this will
be possible. If the weather does
cooperate this stands to be a
great fishout. Manzanita fishes
very well the first month or so
after ice-out and this will be
primetime. The action will be
from the water in a float-tube,
canoe or pram, or from the
shoreline and shallows. The fish
will be anywhere on the lake
and will belooking totake leach
or wooly bugger patterns. My
best luck has been a VERY
slowretrieve withasinkingline.

If the weather doesn’t coop-

erate we’ll either head up to
McCoy, assuming we can get
in there, or go to Round Valley
Reservoir near Greenville and
get together with the Youth
Group on their outing. What-
ever happens, we’ll go fishing.
Plan on meeting at the NorthStar
Engineering parking lot at
PhiladelphiaSquare at 7:00 AM
and we’ll find someplace tofish
no matter what the weather is
doing.

Speaking of weather, the last
fishout at McCumber Reser-
voir had some. I seem to re-
member some cold stuff. I also
have a vague memory of catch-
ing a few nice fish, possibly the
only ones caught by our three-
some which, if memory serves
me right, included Ray Hanson
and Jeff Richelieu.

(Cont. on back page)




Powell Fly Shop
Chico, CA
(530) 345-9983

Dick Murrell
Oroville, CA
(530) 532-4223

Merganzer’s Oultfitters
Chico, CA
(530) 343-4071

Orland Outfitters
Orland, CA
(530) 865-8545

Oasis Springs Lodge
Paynes Creek. CA
(800) 642-4150

Big Bluff Ranch
Red Bluff, CA
(530) 529-2291

Roger Bevers is collect-
ing old newsletters, pic-
tures, videos and any infor-
mation about the club his-
tory. He needs your help,
343-6442.

Spring Warm Up
Saturday, April 18th.
* Chico Fly Shop
* Casting g
e Tying
e Lines TR
* Swap meet /A&
Times TBA.

alendar of events

MAR 11 GENERAL MEETING
7:30 PM
Butte Co. Library

MAR 19 FLY TYING
7:30 PM
Music Express Bed
& Breakfast
1091 El Monte Ave
Pat Corbett, 877-5448

MAR 26 YOUTH MEETING
6:30 PM
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CAF YOUTH GROUP

Roger Bevers, CAF Youth Chair

The Youth Group has got-
ten off to a great start this year,
thanks to the many members of
the club who have volunteered
their time and expertise. Each
Youth Meeting this year will
have a guest fly tier. In January
Pat Corbett explored the bass
bugs / plugs.

I know that the techniques
that Pat taught them were used
right away, because many of
the club members commented
on the great flies tied and do-
nated to the club by Tom and
Nathan Barbour. Thanks to Pat
and the boys.

The spruce pattern was also
a hit and success was had with
all the boys. This pattern works
formany species of fish. Alittle
known fact is if you tie it in
small sizes 12's / 14's you can
fish for crappie and 16's for
blue gill.

OurFebruary meeting hosted
Wayne Syn from Orland Out-
fitters to tie shad flys. We sur-
prised/exhausted Wayne and
his large collection of supplies.
Wayne did a marvelous job of
showing the boys important
techniques for saving time and
energy while tying. Thanks
Wayne for your generosity.

Wayne Syn

Our other tiers include Tom
Peppas/March; Jim Gaumer/
April; Ed Bruno/May; Steve
Bohnemeyer/June; MiltJensen/
July; Redge Hawkley/August;
Dick & Donna Murrill; Annette
Lilly Russ/October. Not bad,
huh.

We have a total of 29 youth
members and our newest mem-
bers are Danny Powell-7,
Daniel Luger-12, Henry White-
11, and Derrick Hansing-13.
Welcome aboard!

The meetings are on the last
Thursday of each month and
fishouts are schedule for the
first Saturday of each month.

Press Powell will have a
youthrod building class on Sat-
urday, March 14th at the Powell
Rod Shop. Give me acall, 343-
6442 for details.

Sounds like heavy fun for all
of us. Tight lines for now!

Dinner Piks

(Continued)

Artistimember Lenn
Goldmann () with
Steve Bohnemeyer
and Mary'’s new
original.

Mary
Hendricks
w/her Joe
Montana

football.

Roger ‘never
stop’ Bevers
w/Ron Leger'’s
original
bass carving.

The Line

(Continued)

o Steve, our Treasurer, re-
ported that the cash flow for the
annual dinner was fine, thanks
to membership renewals and a
real effort to delay most of the
major expenses until after the
event.

e Dick, our Membership
Chairman, is getting CAF fly-
ers to a Butte College fly fish-
ing class to promote our pres-
ence and encourage some of
those students to consider mem-
bership in CAF.

* Redge, our V.P/Program
Chairman, reported that he has
gotten a number of the pro-
grams confirmed with some
very interesting speakers com-
ing up.

That’s all for now folks! ! !

FiSthlt (Continued)

You see, I can’t remember
for sure because Ray is writing
up the story about the trip and
he refuses to let me see what he
has written. So, because I know
a little about Ray’s imagina-
tion, I won’t really remember
all of the details of this trip until
I read the story (April newslet-
ter). Ihave a feeling my memory
is really failing me. Which
brings me to the subject of an
upcoming news article. We plan
to have a leading psychologist
explore the many reasons why
some fishermen are compelled
to stretch the truth when report-
ing on their fishing exploits.
This should be a very interest-
ing look into the male ego and
problems with inferiority com-
plexes and physical shortcom-
ings.

If you have Email access,
please Email a short message
to “pmh@stormnet.com” so
that you may be added into
our records.

CAF Web Page hosted by
Stormnet Communications
as a public service.

For premier internet services,
call 897-4060.



Uriana Uultjuiers
Orland, CA
(530) 865-8545

Oasis Springs Lodge
Paynes Creek. CA
(800) 642-4150

Big Bluff Ranch
Red Bluff, CA
(530) 529-2291

Roger Bevers is collect-
ing old newsletters, pic-
tures, videos and any infor-
mation about the club his-
tory. He needs your help,
343-6442.

Spring Warm Up
Saturday, April 18th.

e Chico Fly Shop

* Casting 2

e Tying

e Lines

* Swap meet
Times TBA.

MAR 11 GENERAL MEETING
7:30 PM
Butte Co. Library

MAR 19 FLY TYING
7:30 PM
Music Express Bed
& Breakfast
1091 EI Monte Ave
Pat Corbett, 877-5448

MAR 26 YOUTH MEETING
6:30 PM
1053 E. 7th St.
Roger Bevers, 343-8442
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CAF FISHOUT
Manzanita Lake,
Mark Adams, 893-1600

CAF YOUTH FISHOUT
Round Valley,
Roger Bevers, 343-6442

GENERAL MEETING
7:30 PM
Butte Co. Library

APR 18 SPRING WARM UP
Horseshoe Lake,
Times TBA
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APR 8

SRR @IV y SPNERES SESSSESY
the club members commented
on the great flies tied and do-
nated to the club by Tom and
Nathan Barbour. Thanks to Pat
and the boys.

The spruce pattern was also
a hit and success was had with
all the boys. This pattern works
formany species of fish. A little
known fact is if you tie it in
small sizes 12's / 14's you can
fish for crappie and 16's for
blue gill.

OurFebruary meeting hosted
Wayne Syn from Orland Out-
fitters to tie shad flys. We sur-
prised/exhausted Wayne and
his large collection of supplies.
Wayne did a marvelous job of
showing the boys important
techniques for saving time and
energy while tying. Thanks
Wayne for your generosity.

April; Ed Bruno/May; Steve
Bohnemeyer/June; MiltJensen/
July; Redge Hawkley/August;
Dick & Donna Murrill; Annette
Lilly Russ/October. Not bad,
huh.

We have a total of 29 youth
members and our newest mem-
bers are Danny Powell-7,
Daniel Luger-12, Henry White-
11, and Derrick Hansing-13.
Welcome aboard!

The meetings are on the last
Thursday of each month and
fishouts are schedule for the
first Saturday of each month.

Press Powell will have a
youthrod building class on Sat-
urday, March 14th at the Powell
Rod Shop. Give me acall, 343-
6442 for details.

Sounds like heavy fun for all
of us. Tight lines for now!

Dinner Piks

(Continued)

Artistimember Lenn
Goldmann () with
Steve Bohnemeyer
and Mary'’s new
original.

Mary
Hendricks
w/her Joe
Montana
football.

Roger ‘never
stop’ Bevers
w/Ron Leger'’s
original
bass carving.

bership in CAF.

* Redge, our V.P/Program
Chairman, reported that he has
gotten a number of the pro-
grams confirmed with some
very interesting speakers com-
ing up.

That’s all for now folks! !'!

F iShollt (Continued)

You see, I can’t remember
for sure because Ray is writing
up the story about the trip and
he refuses to let me see what he
has written. So, because [ know
a little about Ray’s imagina-
tion, I won’t really remember
all of the details of this trip until
Iread the story (April newslet-
ter). [have a feeling my memory
is really failing me. Which
brings me to the subject of an
upcoming news article. We plan
to have a leading psychologist
explore the many reasons why
some fishermen are compelled
to stretch the truth when report-
ing on their fishing exploits.
This should be a very interest-
ing look into the male ego and
problems with inferiority com-
plexes and physical shortcom-
ings.

If you have Email access,
please Email a short message
to “pmh@stormnet.com’ so
that you may be added into
our records.

CAF Web Page hosted by
Stormnet Communications
as a public service.

For premier internet services,
call 897-4060.

Chico Area Flyfishers
P. O. Box 3583

Chico, California 95927
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